

February 24, nine Delta Nu fraters attended the Great Plains leadership conference in Kansas City, Kansas. They came back with many new ideas, several of which have been utilized in chapter and house operations.

I personally hope to see each one of you at this year's RCB, which is set for May 4th. Plans are under way to make this the climax

of this years social season.

It is also our desire here at Delta Nu to see our alumni organization functioning again. Preliminary plans are being laid for an alumni reorganizational meeting on the afternoon of May 4th. More details on this will be sent in April.

Don't forget the Red Carnation Ball on the Fourth of May! We will

look forward to seeing each of you then if it is at all possible,

Yours in the Bond,

Bill Andrews Prytanis

## DELTA NU PLEDGE PROGRAM

Our chapter had a very successful rush program, obtaining thirty two pledges. The pledge class has a terrific potential to put Delta Nu back as Top Teke Chapter.

Constructive pledgeship is the key phrase this spring. We are trying to make a "pledgeship with a purpose." The aims of our pledge-

ship include:

1) Making them socially aware

2) Encouraging scholarship

3) Orientating the pledges with the active chapter

4) Preparing them to take responsibility

5) Instilling in them the traditional Teke spirit and brotherhood

6) Familiarizing them with TKE

Our goal is to help these men become fully aware of the aspects of chapter life.

Leroy Kariker Hegemon

#### THE SOCIAL CALENDAR

The social calendar for January and February was dominated by Rush functions, which successfully netted a potentially strong pledge class. March 16th was the date of the Inferno Party. The Red Carnation Ball will be May 4th this year. On May 12th is the annual Parents Day Picnic here at the house,

Yours in the Bond,

Steve Conner

Pylortes

#### CRYSOPHYLOS REPORT

The Financial Committee includes Fraters Gary Dickerson, Keith Jorgenson, Terry Dahms and Pledges Loyd Benedict and Phil Stutzman, all of whom work in co-ordination with Crysophylos Phil Underwood, Pledges were included on the Committee to acquaint them with the financial responsibility in chapter finances. The chapter is in excellent financial shape with a current cash balance of nearly \$500.00.

The campter has voted to adopt an advance deposit fine system. Under this system, all active fraters are required to submit an undated check which is cashable only on nonpayment of fines.

We appreciate the recent financial contributions of Fraters Bob Dickey and Bob Garms and hopefully anticipate increased Alumni support.

We invite you to visit Delta Nu. You will see an improved house, familiar faces, and a new mood, attitude, and spirit--all in one. We know TKE is the best. So do you! This semester we tell the world!

> Crysophylos, Phil Underwood

# TEKE LAUNCHES A SCHOLARSHIP DRIVE

The men of Delta Nu are under the capable leadership of Frater Larry Ahrens and his scholarship committee as they renew the effort to live up to that ideal set by National, "scholarship above all."

The effort shown so far will, if sustained, surely win the scholarship trophy for TKE.

Hypophetes,

# HOUSE MANAGERS REPORT

Dear Fraters:

We have made approximately \$1200 repair and improvements during the fall semester including: red carpet in the entryway, remodeling the House Mother's room, and enclosing the S.W. porch into a walk-in closet.

The goal for this Spring involves scraping and painting the complete outside of the house. The yard is also being seeded in efforts to improve the appearance.

Next year Delta Nu will have Co-House Managers Randy Hutsell and Phil Underwood. These men have excellent ideas and should do an outstanding job.

## TEKE ALUMNI ARE EVERYWHERE

Frater Bob George, Spring 66, is stationed in Pensacola, Florida, with the United States Marines. He was one of those selected for jet pilot training in flight school. Address: Lt. Robert George, Lot 22, 1600 Michigan Avenue, Pensacola, Florida.

Frater Jesse Masters, 1957, is regional supervisor for the Fire Loss Division of Hartford Insurance Group. He says that spouse, pooch, and fishing enthusiasm remain the same. Address: 442 Trail Ridge, Council Bluffs, Iowa, 51501.

Frater Richard Shipley, 1964, is an instructor at Tigard High School, in Tigard, Ore. He was married March 12, 1967. Address: 5901 SW Florida St., Portland, Ore., 97219.

Frater Ron Zimmerman, 1965, moved to Grandview High School in Kansas City as head basketball coach. He reports that Tara Lynn, a big girl, was born in August. Address: 11308 Kensington, Kansas City, Missouri, 64139.

Frater John Campbell, 1964, is with the Crawford County Trust and Savings Bank in Denison, Iowa. Among other activities, he is assistant province supervisor for TKE, covering Iowa, Nebraska, and South Dakota. Address: 219 16th St., Denison, Iowa, 51442.

Frater James F. Tock, 1961, is sales manager for Warner-Chilcott Labs. He and his wife, Donna, have two children now. Address: 13036 Ingleside Drive, Beltsville, Md., 20705.

Frater Chuck Gorton and family moved to 10314 Parkwood, Kensingtion, Maryland, Frater Dave Hansen and wife, Ginger, are out of the U.S. Army after a four year hitch in the Judge-Advocate Corps.

Frater Richard Jackson, spring, 1965, was married last June 18th to Camille Lawhead. He is engaged in general farming. His address is R.R. # 2, Kellerton, Iowa, 50133.

Frater Paul Russell Northrup, 1965, an Ensign in the U.S. Navy, is married to the former Rita Sharp and is serving on the U.S.S. Atule (SS403) Fleet, P.)., N.Y., New York, 09501.

Frater Larry R. Belt, 1953-an "original TEKE", is vice-president of Borg-Warner Acceptance Corporation. Larry won the Kansas City Men's Tennis Championship this summer.

Frater E.L. Reed was married in 1965 and has one son. Frater Reed of Reeds Seeds, Inc. and Reeds Aviation, Inc. was chosen "Outstanding Young Man of Chillicothe" by the Jaycees for 1967. Address: 1801 Fairchild, Chillicothe, Mo., 64601.

Frater John Miller, 1962, is an attorney with a Kansas City law firm. Address: 1112 E. 46th Terrace North, Kansas City, Mo., 64116.

Frater Phil Burmeister, 1966, is a teacher at Mt. Ayr High School. Address: 800 E. Jefferson, Mt. Ayr, Iowa.

Frater Ronald Cogdill, 1965, is a teacher at Excelsior Springs, Mo. Address: 1009 Frontier, Apt. 4, Excelsior Springs, Mo., 64024.

Frater Lewis Van Price, 1964, is an instructorin the U.S. Army Veter-inarian School in Chicago. Address: 202 East Westminister, Lake Forest, Illinois, 60045.

Frater Richard V. Schmitz, 1964, is TWA flight engineer instructor for Boeing 707 jets. Address: 2900 Buchanan Terrance, North Kansas City, Mo., 64116.

Frater B.D.Owens, 1959, has been Associate Professor of Finance and Insurance and Assistant to the President at Bowling Green State University since July, 1967. Address: 616 Knollwood Drive, Bowling Green, Ohio, 43402.

Frater Alvin A. Hagg, 1965, changed form teaching school to programming for Mutual of Omaha. He and his wife have two children. Address: 4825 Ames, Apt. 2, Omaha, Neb., 68104.

Frater Glenn "Buffalo Chips" West was a salesman and lover in the St. Joseph area for Procter and Gamble, at the last word from him.

Frater Tom Whitney, pin #311, is a teacher at leominster, Mass. Address: 706 Lancaster Street, Leominster, Mass., 01453.

Frater Fichard Graw, pin #335, is teaching in the Denver Public Schools. He sends "hello" to former actives at Delta Nu. Address: 1045 S. Birch, #121, Denver, Colo.

Frater Mike Knepper is making satisfactory progress on a fine family and has just been commissioned a second lieutenant in the Army. He suggested that we publish a newsletter of this type. He reports that he saw Frater Benton Plumb in Washington, D.C. They took the same plane home. Frater Plumb was coming home to recuperate from a wounded arm.

Frater Rollin Watters, pin #285, is a store manager and was married recently to Jeannette Schaffer of Lake City. Address: 319 N. Michigan St.,

Lake City, Iowa, 51449.

Frater James R. Marley, pin #70, is a mathematics instructor at Missouri Military Academy. He received his Masters Degree in 1967, and is the father of two sons. Address: 810 Robin Hood Road, Mexico, Mo., 65265.

Frater Larry Albright, remarks that graduate school is the only place you can serve your time in purgatory and get a Ph.D. at the same time. He

says ther is hopefully no family news for him.

Frater Joe W. Johnson, class of 1961, is a Professor of French at Iowa Wesleyan College. Send any mail to him through Iowa Wesleyan College.

Frater Jim Meidinger, pin #309, has been a Sales Representative for Kimberly Clark since Dec., 1966. He married the former Sally Witherby of St. Joseph in June on 1966. Adress: 1616 Western, Topeka, Kansas, 66604.

Frater Shannon Green, pin #48, is married, has two children, and is a counselor at Central High School, St. Louis, Mo. Address: 7614 Suffolk, St. Louis, Mo., 63119.

Frater Lonnie Hinders graduated last spring and is currently employed with the U.S. Army.

Letters from the alumni are always appreciated at Delta Nu. We thought that you might be interested in what these alumni have been doing recently. We want to hear from you! Let us know how you feel about a newsletter of this type, keeping in mind that it would be impossible without information. The address hasn't changed; 222 West Cooper, Maryville, Mo., 64468.

Watch the mail for more information on the RCB and the alumni meeting both to be held May 4th.

Histor,

Ron Huff